
Memorandum

DATE June 14, 2018 
CITY OF DALLAS 

TO 

Honorable Members of the Government Performance & Financial Management 
Committee:  Jennifer S. Gates (Chair), Scott Griggs (Vice Chair), Sandy Greyson, 
Lee M. Kleinman, Philip T. Kingston, Kevin Felder 

SUBJECT Wage Floor Update 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Effective October 1, 2018, the wage floor for City contracts will increase from $10.94 to 
$11.15 per hour, based on the Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT) Living Wage 
Index. 

Background 

The City implemented a Wage Floor policy on November 10, 2015 by Resolution 
No. 15-2141.  The wage floor requires prime contractors and sub-contractors, awarded 
general service contracts valued greater than $50,000, to pay their employees rendering 
specific services on the contract a wage floor established by the City Council each year.  

As defined by Dallas City Code Chapter 2, Section 27, the wage floor is included on all 
general services contracts, insurance, services related to the purchase of high technology 
items, or other types of manual, physical, or intellectual labor.  As part of the policy, 
vendors are required to provide actual hours worked each calendar year.  The chart below 
shows the total number of reported hours worked and the number of impacted contractor 
employees for general services contracts from the contract period of January 1, 2017 to 
December 31, 2017.   

Number of Hours Contractor Staff 
Dallas Resident 925,061 1,384 
Non Resident 338,852 715 
Total 1,263,913 2,099 

The Office of Procurement Services reviews the wage floor annually, utilizing the MIT 
Living Wage Index.  The index is published in the first quarter of each calendar year and 
the City implements the recommended wage floor each year in October, to align with the 
City’s fiscal year.    
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Wage Floor History 

November 10, 2015 – 
Sept. 30, 2017  

$10.37 Per Hour 

October 1, 2017 $10.94 Per Hour 
October 1, 2018 $11.15 Per Hour 

Minimum Wage for City Employees 

Last year, the City Manager included funding in the FY 2017-18 recommended and 
FY 2018-19 planned budgets to raise the City of Dallas minimum wage to match the wage 
floor rate.  Council approved the FY 2017-18 budget, and on October 1, 2017, 507 City 
employees received a pay increase to meet the $10.94 per hour rate.  We currently 
estimate that if Council approves a budget for FY 2018-19 that includes funding for a 
wage increase to $11.15 per hour, approximately 340 City employees would receive a 
pay increase to meet the new wage floor.   

Thank you for your support of a living wage for employees and contractors.  Please let 
me know if you need additional information.  

M. Elizabeth Reich
Chief Financial Officer

Attachment 

c: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Larry Casto, City Attorney
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary (Interim)
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager

Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Jo M. (Jody) Puckett, Assistant City Manager (Interim) 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Chief of Community Services 
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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